
June 11, 2019 

Ms. Melissa Paschal 
Utah Public Service Commission 
160 East 300 South, 4th Floor 
Heber M. Wells Bldg. 
Salt Lake City, UT  84145 
Via e-mail:  psc@utah.gov    

Re:   Beehive Telephone Company, Inc.-UT Access Tariff – Advice No. 19-051-T01 

Dear Ms. Paschal: 

The purpose of this compliance filing on behalf of Beehive Telephone Company-UT is to reflect 
the FCC Part 51 Rules 51.907 through 919 concerning the eighth phase of modifying the 
intrastate access rates.  This tariff filing establishes the eighth phase of modifying the intrastate 
access rates to parity with interstate access rates.  In accordance with the FCC directive, 
terminating switched access rates are revised to be at parity with, or less than, NECA’s interstate 
switched access rates effective July 2, 2019.   

The proposed tariff sheets do not constitute a violation of state law or PSC rule per Utah Admin. 
Code R746-405-2(D)(3)(g)). 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 719-594-5800 or via e-mail at aholstun@gvnw.com. 

Sincerely, 

Adam W. Holstun 

AWH/dc – encl. 

cc: Bill Duncan, Division of Public Utilities 
Cheryl Murray, Office of Consumer Service 
Cameron Francis, (w/encls.) – via e-mail 
Beehive Telephone Company-UT 
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